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GROWTH SUPPRESSION STUDIES ON ROUGH TURF 
William E. Chappell 

A renewed interest by the agricultural industry in 
the development of growth regulators has been par
tially attributed to the energy crisis. The use of 
these materials in an integrated management program 
would reduce the number of mowings and conserve fuel 
as well as labor and would provide needed savings 
while still maintaining an acceptable appearance. 

Three studies were undertaken to establish the 
efficacy of specific plant regulators. Study 1 con
cerned a product known as EL-72500 for the suppres
sion of cool season grasses on highway rights-of
way. A test section was established near Harrison
burg, Virginia. For comparison purposes, 180-ft2 

plots were used. The turf was a mixed stand of tall 
fescue and bluegrass as a predominant species. At 
the time of application, the turf was 2-4 in in 
height and had just broken dormancy. A second plot 
had creeping red f escue as the predominant turf spe
cies. 

There appears to be an inconsistency in the re
sults of this study in that the lower rates of ap
plication of the material appeared to be more effi
cient. This inconsistency may be explained by the 
composition of the turf species within these plots. 
Lower rates were applied to areas dominated by 
fescue, while the plots with the higher rates con
tained significant quantities of bluegrass. The 
bluegrass was more prolific with respect to seedhead 
production. The optimum rate in this situation ap
pears to be 2-3 lb (ai)/A rate. No significant in
creased suppression is given by higher rates. It 
was observed that there was a nearly linear response 
between the rates of application and the blade 
length retardation. 

Although the number of seedheads produced is con
siderably greater than the turf treated with a con
ventional growth regulator, the seedstalks were 
reduced in height. Previous work indicates that 
seedhead density may be reduced by 95 percent with 
application of maleic hydrazide or melfluidide. 
However, unaborted seedheads develop normally and 
attain nearly full height, This all-or-nothinq re
sponse does not appear to be prevalent with applica
tions of EL-72500. 

There was some objectionable appearance in the 
treated areas, especially where the higher rates 
were applied. There was an apparent general discol
oration and a reduction in stand density. Only min
imal tipburn and general chlorosis were noted. If 
the applications are made at earlier stages of de
velopment, it may help to alleviate this problem. 

Study 2 included a product known as PP-333. 
Again, this used both the wettable powders and liq
uid formulations. Tall fescue was the predominant 
species and ranged from 2 to 5 in in height at the 
time of treatment. Individual plots were 3000 ft 2 

in area. 
Very favorable results were given by both formu

lations of this material. The reduction in seedhead 
density was greater than expected and comparable to 
melfluidide standard. The dispersable powder formu
lation did result in tip burn, which was approaching 
an unacceptable level. This did not occur with the 
granulation formulas. There was some objectionable 
appearance as noted with study 1. 

Study 3 compares the use of all of the above 
noted plant regulators for use on rough turf at a 
site near Shawsville, Virginia. Tall fescue was the 
predominant species with lesser amounts of creeping 
red fescue and bluegrass. The turf ranged from 7 to 
9 in in height at the time of treatment. Granular 
formulations and water soluble formulations were 
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used. The PP-333 did not give the levels of seed
head density reduction that were experienced in the 
previous study. Seed head height was generally re
duced by more than 50 percent with this compound. 
The wettable powder formulation of EL-72500 gave a 
reduction in seedhead density and blade length sup
pression comparable with those given by the PP-333 
treatments. The reduction of seedhead height was 
somewhat less. Neither of the experimental com
pounds inhibited seedhead formations as well as the 
standards, although seedhead height and blade length 
were appreciably reduced with respect to the stan
dards. The standards performed as expected with 
meleic hydrazide providing a 99 percent reduction in 
seedhead density. 

Tip burn appeared to be erratic and rather in
consistent. The general thatchy appearance previ
ously described occur red on plots treated with PP-
333 and EL-72500. This condition did not appear to 
be objectionable as in prior applications. The 
thatchy appearance subsided over the growing season 
with eventual growth of the turf. There was a 
slight general chlorosis on turf treated with the 
standards. This was not considered objectionable. 
No objectionable appearance occurred on plots 
treated with melfloridide. 

MULTIFLORA ROSE CONTROL STUDIES WITH SOIL 
APPLIED HERBICIDES 
William E. Chappell 

Efforts in Virginia are currently under way to ar
rest the spread of multiflora rose and to eradicate 
existing stands in an attempt to reclaim and main
tain grazing land. This is due to the spread from 
highways where this material was planted for use as 
living fences, for headlight glare, and as crash 
barriers. These studies were conducted to determine 
the efficacy of several herbicides for the control 
of multiflora rose. 

Two sites in southwestern Virginia were selected 
for testing. All of the herbicides were uniformly 
distributed by hand, with the exception of Spike, 
which was applied with a stainless steel backpack 
sprayer. The treatments were applied on March 28, 
1979, at the initiation of bud break, and they were 
evaluated on October 11, 1979, at the first site. 
At the second site, the initial treatments were ap
plied on April 12, 1979, and were evaluated on 
October 15, 1979. All of the treatments at this 
site were applied to the soil near the base of the 
stern. 

Weather conditions were very favorable for evalu
ating soil-applied herbicides. In general, the re
sults obtained at the first site were somewhat less 
than expected. Amdon 10-K was the only treatment 
that gave complete control. The treatments of DPX-
3674 did give impressive levels of control: however, 
it is questionable whether the high rates used in 
this study would be acceptable on a commercial 
scale. These treatments also resulted in the eradi
cation of forage grasses in the treated area. Spike 
20 P applied at 3 and 6 lb/acre also gave ratings 
that were similar to those of Amdon 10-K. Although 
none of the treatments applied at the second site 
gave complete control, several resulted in impres
sive ratings. Amdon 10-K gave very high ratings. 
Spike 20 P also gave impressive control. Very high 
ratings were also recorded for the relatively high 
application rates of the dry formulations of other 
herbicides. The liquid formulations, Banvel and 
Tordon K, gave ratings higher than expected. Al-


